Me Heke Ki Põneke

IRO-5237

9 May 2016

Mr Ian Apperley (Via email fyi-request-3441-5b864a4e@requests.fyi.org.nz)

Dear Mr Apperley

## Information Request - Correspondence on Shared ICT Service Project between CEO of GWRC Greg Campbell and CEO of WCC Kevin Lavery

Thank you for your request to Wellington City Council dated 3 December 2015.

You have asked for the following information:

"Can you please send me all email correspondence between the Chief Executive of GWRC, Greg Campbell, and the Chief Executive of Wellington City Council, Kevin Lavery, in relation to the Shared ICT Services Project as well as any related meeting minutes covering the dates from 1 November 2015 – 3 December 2015."

I must apologise for the delay in reaching a decision on the request under the timeframes set by the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987. This was a complete oversight on my part during a very busy period of work.

Your request is granted and for no cost. Please find attached a copy of the correspondence held in respect of your request. There is no meeting minutes held and there is no correspondence held in respect of emails from CEO Kevin Lavery to Mr Campbell during this time period.

Again, I apologise for my tardiness and it's regrettable given the request was not substantial.

If you have any questions then please contact me.

Yours sincerely

Deborah Howse

Manager of Issues Resolution Office

Ph: 04) 803 8341 Fax: 04) 801 3048

deborah.howse@wcc.govt.nz



## **Greg Campbell**

From:

Greg Campbell

Sent:

Wednesday, 2 December 2015 5:12 p.m.

To:

'Kevin Lavery'; 'Chris Upton'; Colin Crampton; Wendy Walker (wwalker@pcc.govt.nz)

Subject:

September SIIP business case update

I have today had sight of the SIIP "Implementation Business Case Update" of 2 October 2015, which I believe is about to be released under request.

I am disappointed to read the commentary and analysis presented in this paper, which you know

- does not reflect our view of the situation accurately
- · was never shared or agreed with us, and
- does not line up with the last business case I saw.

As you know, I and this Council supported the SIIP programme strategically, financially and in spirit for a very long time before very reluctantly having to concede that we could not make the financials work for us. I believed that our situation was understood and acknowledged by all remaining participants. You will recall that I called and discussed with each of you personally, to explain our dilemma. We simply could not place this burden on our ratepayers. Our conclusion was broadly that it would deliver a level of service which we would have dearly loved, but was not required. It was a difficult decision to land, given our support for the strategic direction.

The document about to be released does not accurately reflect our view of the financial situation as we believe the status quo costs are overstated, for reasons discussed throughout the process. If the contents are made public, GWRC will move to defend its position and decision making. This will likely have the effect of undermining the integrity of the SIIP analysis in the public domain. Commentary in the paper may support the programme business case story, but will not stack up.

Do you wish to discuss? Specifically, can you advise why you would release your take on the GWRC situation, as part of your business case release? It is not the business case itself.

Greg

Greg Campbell | Chief Executive
GREATER WELLINGTON REGIONAL COUNCIL
Te Pane Matua Tajao

Shed 39, 2 Fryatt Quay, Pipitea, Wellington 6011 | PO Box 11646, Manners St, Wellington 6142

T: 04 830-4205 | M: 021 445 373

www.gw.govt.nz | www.metlink.org.nz